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MINUTES OF PARTINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY 8th OCTOBER 2018 AT 6.30 PM 

AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, PARTINGTON 
 
 

 
Present:   Councillors W. Edwards, J. Clare, K. Kanes, A. New, A. Rudden, J. Boyers  
P. Hall, K Watson, S Morton 
 

The meeting opened at 6.30pm by the chairman and the housekeeping rules were read out as there  
Was a member of the public in attendance. 
 
1.   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr J Comerford  
IT WAS RESOLVED by all Councillors that the apologises received were reviewed and were accepted.  
 
2.   BARTON WILMORE:  
The Barton Wilmore group were unable to attend the meeting as there was no update to offer. 
The Council were disappointed that no one attended the meeting as activity has been reported on the  
Heath Farm Lane area. 
 
3.   OPEN FORUM:  
The Chair welcomed our new Parish Councillor, Mrs Sam Morton and the other member of the public to  
the meeting. 
There were no points brought to the table for discussion.  
 
4.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 IT WAS RESOLVED that there were no declarations of interest by Councillors at this meeting.  
 
5.   MINUTES FROM THE 10th SEPTEMBER 2018, MONTHLY MEETING  
IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes were a true & accurate record and were passed by Cllr K Kanes  
& Cllr A Rudden.  
                                                       
6.        MATTERS ARISING  
IT WAS RESOLVED that there were no matters arising from the set of minutes. 
 
7.  CHAIRMANS REPORT 
The Chair proceeded to update the Cllrs on events since the last meeting:  
 

 War Memorial  
The Chair updated the council that he has had another meeting with the architect. Whilst the November 
date may pass he is hoping that planning will be granted by December. A PA system will be sourced for  
Remembrance day and the PC will also be investing in one for future use. 
 

 Lock Lane 
The Chair updated the council on his recent visit with the Broadoak students to the new development on 
Lock Lane. He went on to say the site manager was very hospitable and runs a good site. He wants to 
form firm partnerships; however we will also need to find out where the CIL & 106 monies will be 
allocated too.   
 

 Carrington Parish Council 
The Chair implied that moving forward he would like to keep close links with Carrington Parish Council.   
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 Your Housing Group 
Monthly litter picks are being scheduled into our working calendar each month, all partners are involved.  
 
8.       CORRESPONDENCE 
It was PROPOSED that if there are any issues with the correspondence they should be addressed to 
the Clerk 3 days before the meeting. 
 
Sept 18 
 
Email – Stephanie Quinn YHG – Reporting on Environmental issues and skip days 
Email – Steven Grimster – Requested the next meeting date in October 
Email –Cllr New – requested PA system for Remembrance Day  
Email – Peter Morris – Emails regarding the int audit 
Email – HS2 – I informed the PC about survey work that will be taking place. 
Email – Kevin McVety – Requested dates for the football games at the Pavilion  
Letter – NW in Bloom – Awards ceremony date. 
Email – Letter of resignation from Cllr Stephen Anstee 
Email – Nicola Quinn – Sent the Casual Vacancy 
Email - David Sykes – Regarding ongoing complaints with the bowling green 
Email – Cllr New – Updates regarding complaints about the cars on Bailey Lane 
Email – Complaints received about Davis Road Garage area. 
  

9.         PLANNING APLICATIONS  
 
SEPT 18 
 

95583/HHA/18 – 12 Orchard Avenue, Partington, M31 4DL 
Erection of single storey side and rear extension following demolition of existing car port 
 
10.         CHRISTMAS EVENTS 
The Chair proposed that the senior Christmas event could be held at POSH this year. 
Cllr New updated the meeting that the Christmas sleigh looks fantastic and will have its debut on the 
30thNov when the unveiling of the living tree takes place. It was agreed that the Parish Council will 
supply the gifts. The Clerk will liaise with Cllr New. 
The sleigh will also visit every street in Partington, details of which will be advertised on social media. 
The Christmas markets will not be able to go ahead this year but maybe it can be organised for next 
year.  
There will be Christmas decorations on the POSH building and hopefully The Community Centre. 
Cllr Morton said she will approach St Marys Church about Christmas lighting.  
 

11.         ENVIROMENTAL COMMITTEE  
It was PROPOSED that a new committee that consists of Cllrs and residents can be formed and the 
environmental committee will then be re-established.  
New green areas at the POSH building and The Peoples church would be a good idea. Cllr Boyers said 
that they have been looking at having a mural painted onto the church wall adjacent to Barberry Walk.  
 

12.         REMEMBERANCE SUNDAY 
A PA system will be sourced for Remembrance Day which will be on 11th November. All Cllrs will have 
received their invites. 
 
13.         EXCLUSION RESOLUTION 
The Chair informed the members of the public who were attending the meeting that they could stay as  
there was no sensitive information to discuss.. 
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14. ACCOUNTS/FINANCE REPORT 
IT WAS RESOLVED that the monthly accounts for September 2018 were a true & accurate record.  
Proposed by AR & 2nd KK. 
 
15. EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEE REPORT - (SENSITIVE) 
IT WAS RESOLVED that there was nothing sensitive to report. 
 
16. CLERKS UPDATE 
The Clerk had no information to update the Councillors at this meeting. 

 
17. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
AR – Asked who the mini golf course belongs too. The Clerk said that she has received a response from  
One Trafford, however they have indicated that they will not be maintaining the area.  
 
JB – Informed the meeting that Michelle Watson the Community Safety Officer will be holding a drop in  
day at The Peoples Church on Friday 16th Nov at 10am.  
 
KW – Reported fly tipping of 15 tyres on Broadway and windows on Heath Farm Lane. Cllr Watson also  
asked when we will upgrade the electricity cable at the Pavilion and are we any further on with installation  
of heating at the Pavilion.   
 
AN – The new Team Pod has been erected at Oak Road Park, Cllr New has said that ‘it looks fantastic and  
is in memory of a local Partington boy, Jamie who passed away’. The unveiling will be on 27th October. A  
community garden is also in the pipeline but is still in  its early stages; watch this space.    
 
SM - Reported the broken fencing at the old doctor’s site. The Clerk will report to Peel.  
 
18.        DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING                                                                                    
The next meeting will take place on the Monday 12th November 2018 and will take place at  
The Community Centre and start at 6.30pm  
 
Subsequent meeting dates will be: 
Monday 10th Dec 2018: 6.30pm 
 
 
 
Meeting closed at 7.50pm. 
 
LIST OF ACRYONIMS 
PPC – Partington Parish Council 
YHG – Your Housing Group 
TBC –Trafford Borough Council 
CIW – Community Improvement Worker 
CLLRS – Councillors 
POSH – Partington Old School Hall 
P/PAV – Partington Pavilion  
HFL – Heath Farm Lane  
WL – Warburton Lane  
 
______________________ 
Councillor Wayne Edwards 
Chairman 


